
UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
DISTRICT OF SOUTH CAROLINA 

 
IN RE: 
 
 
HOLIDAY CLOSING OF THE COURT 
 

 

 
 
 

ORDER  
 
 

 
The Chief Judge of the United States District Court for the District of South Carolina issued an 

Order providing that, in addition to the legal holidays of Thursday, November 23, 2023, Monday, December 

25, 2023, and Monday, January 1, 2024, the District Court will be closed the following days: 

Thanksgiving: Wednesday, November 22, 2023 
Friday, November 24, 2023 
 

Christmas: Friday, December 22, 2023 
Tuesday, December 26, 2023 
 

New Year’s: Tuesday, January 2, 2024 
 

These additional days will be treated the same as a federal holiday for the purpose of computing 

any period of time prescribed by the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure, Federal Rules of Bankruptcy 

Procedure, Local Rules,1 and any applicable statute.  The Bankruptcy Court, as a division of the District 

Court, will follow that Order with the limited exception that the Columbia courthouse location will be open 

with a limited staff onsite on January 2, 2024, to accept pro se filings.2  The Greenville and Charleston 

courthouse locations will be closed that day.  CM/ECF will remain available for attorney filings. 3  

AND IT IS SO ORDERED.      

/s/ Helen E. Burris 
Chief United States Bankruptcy Judge 

 
1 Available at www.scb.uscourts.gov  
2 See SC LBR 5005-4(d). 
3 See SC LBR 5005-4(b).  
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